
 
 
August 28, 2022 
 
Re: Item 6.2 – Mixed-Use Development at 590 Castro Street 
 
Dear Mayor Ramirez and Members of the City Council: 
 
The League supports rezoning commercial to residential or mixed use in order to help cope with 
the jobs/housing imbalance.” As such, we appreciate the developer revising the project to 
provide ground-floor retail in line with the Downtown Precise Plan. 
 
To reiterate our earlier letter, the League encourages vigorous actions to address the jobs-housing 
imbalance that is now so excessive only new policies can correct it. The ratio of jobs-to-
households in Mountain View is over 2:1 (see attached graphs from the Housing Element). 
Although it is too late to address the additional imbalance resulting from this particular project, 
we are hopeful that the City Council will rezone commercial property to residential or mixed use, 
such as in the Downtown Precise Plan Update later this year.  
 
We support the following: 

● Rezoning commercial areas into residential or mixed-use, or instituting a citywide 
housing overlay to make housing an acceptable use in commercial zones 

● Raising the Housing Impact Fee on commercial properties significantly 
● Creating funding sources that decouple affordable housing revenue from office 

development, such as a progressive property transfer tax (e.g. 2020 SJ Measure E) 
 
If Mountain View maintains the status quo, it will aggravate the housing crisis and threaten 
community stability. 
 
(Please send any questions about this email to Kevin Ma at housing@lwvlamv.org) 
 
Karin Bricker, President of the LWV of Los Altos-Mountain View 
 
 
cc:  Kimbra McCarthy, Aarti Shrivastava, Wayne Chen, Micaela Hellman-Tincher 

  



 



From: Isaac Stone
To: City Council
Subject: Comment on 8-30 agenda items
Date: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:37:01 AM

CAUTION: EXTERNAL EMAIL - Ensure you trust this email before clicking on any links or
attachments.

Item 3.1 - Affordable Housing

The city has been doing so much good work for affordable housing. The need to
pause NOFA is unfortunate.

1: Funding

A transfer tax, such as San Jose's measure E, could generate a lot of funding for
affordable housing. Would it also require a ballot measure in Mountain View?

I would like a transfer tax that also discouraged housing speculation, perhaps by
taxing the increase in property value only, and having the tax % progress based on
relative value increase rather than absolute value (as is the case with measure E).

2: Middle Income

co-housing, or baugruppen, can reduce housing costs by 20%. Could instruct staff to
look into expedited approval or other programs to promote these. Also reach out to
the mountain view co-housing community to ask what their experience was like and
what can be done to reduce costs of similar projects in the future?

Item 6.2 - 560 Castro

I like this development. Better street frontage than the old building, and the paseo to
the park is great!

People complain about the jobs/housing imbalance. Yes we need to build more
housing. But it is also good to have office near housing and transit. Park Place
apartments are a block away with over 400 units! Good chance someone will have
the delightful experience of walking to work every day.

More housing is good, but not every project needs to be housing.

Cheers!

Isaac Stone
Resident, 

mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=d61df0823f304698bf12e3b7aebca83b-City Counci
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From: Lenny"s Sonic
To: Lucas Ramirez; Hicks, Alison; Lieber, Sally; Showalter, Pat; Kamei, Ellen; Abe-Koga, Margaret; Matichak, Lisa
Cc: City Council
Subject: 590 Castro Street
Date: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:25:33 AM

CAUTION: EXTERNAL EMAIL - Ensure you trust this email before clicking on any links or
attachments.

I find it disturbing that the proposed office building at 590 Castro Street is considered exempt from vehicle-
miles-traveled (VMT) analysis because it’s an infill development near “transit” – the bus lines on El
Camino Real. Anyone familiar with commuting patterns in this area knows that tech professionals are
unlikely to commute on the 22 or even the 522, so new offices employing hundreds could add significantly
to the traffic load on our freeways.

We worked hard to make VMT analysis the default traffic study mechanism. Such a study would likely
show that this project, in this location at this time, is undesirable.

I also find it disturbing that the city is considering a significant reduction in on-site parking for this project.
The adjoining neighborhoods are already impacted by commuter parking, and until Mountain View’s
Residential Permit Parking program is reformed, it won’t help protect those neighborhoods.

Please do not move this project forward until traffic and parking challenges are resolved to the satisfaction
of our community.

 

Lenny

—

Lenny Siegel

Author: DISTURBING THE WAR: The Inside Story of the Movement to Get Stanford
University out of Southeast Asia - 1965–1975 (See http://a3mreunion.org)
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